

April 4, 2016

Rav Tomer Ronen Ben Porat Yosef Faculty and Students Ben Porat Yosef 243 Frisch Court Paramus, NJ 07652

Dear Ray Ronen, Faculty and Students; dear Friends,

Thank you.

This year we sold 7000 Purim packets, a campaign that raises a significant amount of funds to help our clients and their children with daily living expenses, money for rent, food and clothing.

The success of this daunting task is due to each one of you; you packed the 7000 packets in record time and we would not have been able to deliver the packets on Purim Day without your help. Therefore, the success of the whole project was due to Ben Porat Yosef! You should feel very proud to know that your help made it possible for Project Ezrah to give *Matonos L'Evyonim* to our clients on Purim Day.

Even more important and truly inspiring is to see how you incorporate meaningful acts of *chesed* into your daily lives, showing compassion and concern for your fellow Jew.

I would be remiss, though, if I did not extend a *yasher koach* to Rav Ronen, the BPY faculty and, of course, your parents who guide you daily toward meaningful *mitzvos*, *chesed*, *and derech eretz*.

On a final note, from all of us at Project Ezrah to each one of you and to your families, our best wishes for a wonderful Pesach, *Chag Kasher V'Samayach*.

Keep up the wonderful work. We look forward to seeing you, please G-d, next year; it is always a please to see the same faces year to year and see how much you have grown!

Tizku L'Mitzvot

Susan Alpert

Director of Development